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IMMEDIATE ACTION REQUIRED:  Please complete and fill out the attached field trip permission slip as soon as possible. . .

Mark Your Calendars:  On Friday, January 17th, the sixth graders will be traveling to Albany to visit two museums!  The Albany Institute of History & Art and The Albany Heritage Area Visitors Center & Henry Hudson Planetarium.
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The Albany Institute of History & Art offers the exhibit “The Mystery of the Albany Mummies.”  Our starting point will be the mummy of Ankhefenmut – a temple priest and sculptor, whose coffin (in three parts) is on display.  We will then explore the travels of the mummies, and their coffins, from Cairo to Albany in 1909, Ankhefenmut’s life in ancient Egypt, and how the ancient Egyptians prepared for the afterlife.

The Albany Heritage Area Visitors Center & Henry Hudson Planetarium will feature the “Stars of the Pharaoh” program.  We will journey back in time to explore the astronomy of ancient Egypt and discover how the ancient horizons were used by the Egyptians to tell time, make a workable calendar, create early zodiacs, and align the tombs and temples of their leaders.

Personal Belongings on the field trip: Students are responsible for their personal belongings.  Pack light!  Everything that your child brings on the trip needs to stay with your child during the entire trip!  Having said that, “Yes, students may bring electronic services,” however, we have specific stipulations:                                                                         

1) No cameras (most museums do not allow photos to be taken; several students do not have a “photo release form” on file; we do not allow picture taking on the bus)    
2) Headphones for electronic devices are a must
3) The school will not take responsibility for anything that is forgotten, broken, lost, or stolen.  

Important reminder:  The trip requires early morning drop off and late day pick-up!  Students should arrive at school between 8:00 & 8:15 a.m. – no later!  As soon as attendance is taken, we are heading for Albany!!  Please note that students will also need to picked up, as they will not return in time to take the afternoon buses.  Our estimated return time is 4:00 p.m.

Money for the field trip: There is no need to send your child on this trip with money.  We will not be visiting a souvenir shop, and there are no facilities for purchasing food. . .

Food on the field trip: The State museums are “carry-in, carry-out” facilities.  Students are not to bring glass containers or food that needs to be reheated.  Again, there is no place to purchase food, so ensure that your child has breakfast before coming to school that day (students may or may not be able to eat on the buses – we have not received information from the bus company, yet).  If your child receives free or reduced lunch from school, and would like a bagged lunch prepared for the trip, please have them alert their homeroom teacher no later than Thursday, January 16th . 

Mark Your Calendar:
	DATE
	EVENT

	12/09
	Bennett Holiday Boutique Begins

	12/18
	Bennett 5th-6th grade Winter Concert (snow date – 12/19)

	12/21 – 01/01/20
	Winter Break – NO SCHOOL

	01/02/20
	Happy New Year – Classes resume

	01/16
	Bennett PTA afternoon meeting

	01/17
	Sixth Grade Field Trip to Albany Museums

	01/20
	No School – Martin Luther King, Jr. Day

	01/24
	Second Quarter ENDS

	01/31
	Second Quarter Report Cards Issued


In Math, we have been working with divisibility rules.  This will help students with their prime factorization and greatest common factor work.  As students begin to master this skill, it will then be applied to multiplying and dividing fractions.  The GCF will allow students to simplify and cross simplify so they become efficient with their calculations.  In math lab, we have finally launched our First in Math Program that works on fluencies within different topics.  The students are learning some basic chrome book skills as we continue with our computer-based math lab.

In Social Studies, we are nearing the end of our unit on Early Man.  Students will be taking their end-of-unit test, shortly.  After that, we will be studying Mesopotamia.  In addition to reading in the content area, students will be engaged in a variety of hands-on activities to broaden their learning.
In Science, we have left behind the wonderful world of robotics and jumped right into our unit on Earth's Resources.  This unit prompts students to initiate many conversations about our resources and how we use what is available. 
     In looking at various resources, such as land, water, and forests, students will learn the difference between renewable resources and nonrenewable resources.  This unit always brings up questions and concerns students may have about the environment.  Hopefully, this sparks some interesting dinner conversation over the next few weeks.  
    Mr. Downs reports, “We work very hard to keep our opinions out of the teaching, as we want students to use the data and facts to formulate their own thoughts about our natural resources.”  
    We will be looking at how fossil fuels are used to produce our energy and what other forms of energy may be available.  Working in groups, students will be researching renewable energy sources to become "experts" on that given source.  Students will then write and video a one-minute commercial to inform others on the benefits of that energy source.  Classes will then act as community boards and watch one another's commercials.  They will discuss the merits of each and vote on which renewable energy source would be best for their community.
 In Reading, we are nearing the end of our Character Unit, with students reviewing and revising their pre-assessments.  Ms. Mayone-Allison reminds students not to dwell on the short-comings of their initial assessments, but embrace, with pride, how far them come in writing about their reading.  Students will also be taking a post-assessment and will be reading some holiday-themed stories, to round out 2019.  When students return from the winter break, we will begin exploring the many structure and features of non-fiction texts.  During that time, students will be reading lots of non-fiction both in and out of the classroom.  However, students will also be encouraged to continue reading just-right-books to maintain their stamina and understanding of the various literary elements, including the themes and lessons that authors include in their fictional pieces. 
  In Writing, the last few weeks we’ve worked with a number of prompts for both narrative and personal narrative writing skills. Students have had the choice to work on both narratives and personal narrative, with specific focus on how to bring out character traits, of not only themselves, but other characters in their writing, varying the types, styles and way that dialogue is presented, including all aspects of a story arc with elements (setting, characters, conflict, rising action, climax, falling action, and resolution), proper use of paragraphing, especially when showing dialogue. Recently, students had an activity that gave them a certain scenario, and they had to create the characters, conflict and story arc. “Some of the stories were absolutely hilarious,” Ms. Bruck reported. “You can tell they were having fun creating them.”  Many students take great care in creating characters with unique personalities, such as ways of speaking, acting, and interacting with others, but they struggle when writing their own experiences. An overall goal is to allow students to realize their own stories are just as important and creative as the ones they make up.

Work habits are another piece to consider. Each day, students either write, edit and revise, or have a new focus from which to write. Their nightly “homework” is to finish up what we started in class. Being consistently prepared affords students growth potential for the following day’s partner work, or within a small group setting. The students who are chronically unprepared don’t realize the same progress. Growing as a writer is the same as growing as an athlete, as a musician, and as an artist, or as a person. If you don’t follow through and practice, you’ll never make the progress of someone who does. Now that we’re in the second quarter, routines should be established, and preparedness is a daily expectation.

The week prior to break we will be sharing out a narrative or personal narrative of our choosing, which will be typed and presented for feedback from the rest of the 6th grade. 
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NOTE:  If there is a snow day or delay on Friday, January 17th, the field trip will be rescheduled to Friday, January 24th. 








